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I hope this council newsletter finds everyone in good physical shape.  Flu season is upon us so protect your health, sleep  

I hope this council newsletter finds everyone in good physical shape.  Flu season is upon us so protect your health, sleep 
well and get your flu shots. 

Our Council Memorial Mass was held on November 5th at 7:30 PM at the Council hall.  It was well attended and light 
refreshments the mass. 

Roger Pamment our council Bingo Chairperson reported that bingo players have had a steady participation numbers and 
we have been able to complete many Charity and building projects with the proceeds.  The only glitch that has occurred 
is team members have not called and found their own replacements when they are unable to work their scheduled 
night.  We are putting together a “Minute Man Roster” of replacements that will be able to quickly arrive to fill for an 
absent team member.  Please consider either joining a 3-week rotation team or being on the” Minute Man Replacement 
Roster”. 

Our Disaster Relief Fund raiser held October 19th went fairly well.  The Knights had over twenty volunteers to work the 
dinner.  Many wives of council members both worked the dinner and provided many desserts for the dinner.  $1378.00 
dollars was raised for the relief effort. The Council sent a check for $2,000 to the national office.  Thanks to La Cantina, 
Tim Janssen, Vince Cabras, Rick Garcia, and Roger Pamment for putting together this event. Also, for the many un-
named Knights who served, cleaned after the event and put the hall back in order. Phil Hover led this team and earned 
the “Scrubby” for the event. 

Phil Hover chaired a successful “Mental Health Tootsie Roll Drive”. Over $3,000 was raised and many knights collected 
for this cause. Thanks to all the Knights who worked and also who contacted Phil to save on the phone calls Phil makes 
to fill the collection schedule. 

Council dues are now being collected.  Please help Dan Rajzer with this difficult yearly event by sending in your dues 
now.  This saves on postage and printing cost and time Dan has to use stuffing envelopes completing the collection 
process.  The mailing address is Knights of Columbus, PO BOX 42, Paw Paw, MI 49079.  Mandatory Dues $40.00, those of 
Honorary status $14.50.  We also are participating in the starting a “State Scholarship Endowment Fund for 
Seminarians”. We are asking for a voluntary contribution of $10.00.  Also, the Take 10 Charity Fund is asking for a 
voluntary contribution.  Sixty Dollars would cover all the expenses of this year’s dues drive.  Thanks for your help in this 
appeal. 

The Council Youth Christmas Party is scheduled for December 16th at 3:00 PM at the Kristopher Club.  Please RSVP with 
how many children are attending and their ages. A potluck dinner is on the planning sheet. You can reach me at (  
pawplozpaw@comcast.net  ) or 657-2208 

 

From the desk of the Grand Knight 
Vivat Jesus Brother Knights 
 
Vivat Jesus! 
William R. Zolp, Grand Knight 
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From your Faithful Navigator’s Desk, 
Faithful Navigator, Rick Garcia 
 
Greetings to all the 4th Degree Knights and their families. 

Our summer days are gone and Ol’ Man Winter is creeping up on us. Let’s not forget our upcoming holidays. I am hoping that this 
letter reaches everyone on time. 

November and December seems to be busy for all of us. Our Hurricane Fund raiser went fairly well. Thanks to all of our Knights who 
answered the call. Special thanks to our Grand K night, Bill Zolp and District Deputy, Roger Pamment who set the stage.  Let us not 
forget our Lady Knights for all of the delicious baked goods. I must have gained a few pounds. PLEASE DO NOT TELL MY LADY, NORMA. 

Our Fourth Degree Christmas Party will be on December 8th at the Kristopher Club hall. Social is at 6:00pm and dinner is at 7:00. The 
signup sheet for this event is on the counter of the bar in the barroom.  

PLEASE SIGN IN AND RSVP $15.00 PER PERSON.  Remember that your money should (will) be with your RSVP. Also let it be known that 
it is a formal party. (Editor’s Note: I am unsure of the difference between signing in and RSVP and am unclear how the money will be 
handled.) 

Please bring a wrapped gift for the raffle. Also there will be a 50/50 drawing with the proceeds going to the Chalice Fund. 

Vivat Jesus,  

Rick 

 

 

 

 

 


